
 

 

 

 

 

 

 Friday 18th September 2020 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Welcome to our first proper newsletter of the new school year. Welcome back, it has been 
lovely to see all the children back in school after what has been 6 months away for some. I 
have been really impressed at how quickly children have settled into school and adapted to 
the new ways of working, which for moment is our ‘new normal’.  
 
Thank you for following all our school procedures and adapting to the changes we’ve put in 
place. 
 
For parents who are new to school, then welcome. We hope you enjoy being part of the St 
Peter’s school community. In normal times we try and keep most of our communication for 
the Friday newsletter. However, at the moment there are letters going out daily about 
testing or things we get told about at short notice and we can’t hold on to for the Friday 
newsletter.  
 
I hope you enjoy the updates. 
 
Best wishes, 
Mark Davis 
Head Teacher 
 
UPDATES AND INFORMATION 
 
Coronavirus information:  
 
Just a little reminder for parents about procedures. We’ve previously given you a ‘What to 
do’ guide, which we hope you are finding useful and we have attached it again today. 
 

Please let us know if your child is going for a test and what the result is when you get it. We 

have to log each child who is having a test separately with our local Health Hub track and 

trace system. We do that each morning following contacts from parents.  

 
We let you know when the bubble goes from no one waiting for a coronavirus test, to 
member/s of a bubble waiting for a test result. We then let you know when the bubble is 
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cleared – ie there are no test results outstanding. Test results are really varying at the 
moment from 24 hours to a week.  Most bubbles have had one of these letters over the last 
couple of weeks.  
 
 
Bike to School week – 28th September to 2nd October:  
 

 
 
We are taking part in Bike to School week. A great way to beat the traffic and parking 
problems around the school. Please join in if you can.  
 
We also been told that  Telford & Wrekin are  offering 2 hours FREE bikeability training to 
anyone age 17+ ? Email  roadsafety@telford.gov.uk  to arrange a session!  
  

 
 

Virtual Coffee Morning: 

We will be holding a virtual coffee morning on Friday 25th September at 10am to share with 

you our pastoral support information. Please see the attached flier for further information. 

 

 

St Peters Day: 

Back in June we held our first virtual St Peter’s Day. We asked any members of our school 

community who would like to join in to complete a paper chain link. Now we are back in 

school please could we ask that these are brought into school. This will enable them to be 

quarantined and then we can make them into a paperchain to represent our school 

community coming back together and being linked together once again. If you didn’t 

complete a paperchain but would like to, we would love to include them within our chain. 

Please can all paperchains be brought into school by Friday 9th October.  
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BEAM Information: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Message from Key Stage One 

We hope everyone is enjoying being back in school.  We kindly ask that you have a look 

around at home and return any reading books that belong to school, particularly the colour 

banded reading books.   

Our stock of books is running low, many of which were handed out back in March, but we 

really need them back. 

Please have a good look around and see what you can find. 

 

Many thanks 

 

The Key Stage One team 

 

UPDATES FROM THE CLASSES 

This poem has been written and entered into a competition by Dhyani in year 4. 

 

Well done Dhyani and good luck in the competition! 
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Date Event 

Monday 26th October Half term 

Monday 2nd November School reopens after half term 

Friday 18th December End of Autumn Term 

Monday 21st December to 
Friday 1st January 

Christmas Holidays 

Monday 4th January Spring term starts 


